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Dear Petitioner: 

 
This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Title 10, 
United States Code, Section 1552.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 
portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 
(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 
error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 
 
Because your application was submitted with new evidence not previously considered, the Board 
found it in the interest of justice to review your application.  A three-member panel of the Board, 
sitting in executive session, considered your application on 17 March 2025.  The names and 
votes of the panel members will be furnished upon request.  Your allegations of error and 
injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations and procedures applicable 
to the proceedings of the Board.  Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of 
your application together with all material submitted in support thereof, relevant portions of your 
naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies, to include the 25 July 2018 
guidance from the Under Secretary of Defense for Personnel and Readiness regarding equity, 
injustice, or clemency determinations (Wilkie Memo).   
 
This Board previously denied your request for an upgrade to your characterization of service on 
30 April 2013.  In that request, you contended your youth and service record should be 
considered as potentially mitigating factors.  The summary of your service remains substantially 
unchanged from that addressed in the Board’s previous decision. 
 

The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 

interest of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 

included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge and your contentions 

that: (1) your defense attorney advised you that the charges you faced had the potential for a not 

guilty verdict, as the capsules you allegedly sold to an NCIS agent were later identified as 

caffeine capsules, (2) consequently, you may have only been culpable for an attempt to 

distribute, (3) at the time, you were experiencing significant marital difficulties and were on the 

verge of losing your wife and son, (4) young and inexperienced, you made the decision to accept 

a Bad Conduct Discharge (BCD) without fully understanding the long-term consequences, as 

you had not been properly informed, (5) despite the challenges you have faced, you are actively 






